IPFW ATHLETICS

Department Meeting

February 6, 2007
Present:  Arnie Ball, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Keith Fisher, Steve Florio, Malissa Fritz, Mike Fruchey, Jenny Green, Mahogany Green, Shannon Green, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Kelley (Hartley) Hutton, Jenny Kieffer, Scott Knerr, Christine Kuznar, Jeff Marsh, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Christy Sandmaier, Kirsta Solberg, Judy Tillapaugh, Ben Trevino, Rudy Yovich

Absent:  Dan Bere, Eric Burns, Shari Casaburo, Rebecca Coburn, Dane Fife, Dan Fox,   Christine Francies, Billy Gernon, Rita Girardot, Takeru Hatachi, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnston, Chad Newhard, Rich Riles, Lesa Vartanian, Paul Zinchenko
SAS Team:  Chris Kuznar reported that the dates for SOAR will be decided soon and she will let everyone know what they are.  Hopefully we can arrange to have the student athletes arrive the night before so that we can meet with them at that time.
The Mastodon Cup competition is going well and is a hit with the student athletes.  When a team reaches 150 points they will be given a tee shirt.  There will be awards for winners.

Grade checks should come out next week.  Professors may now fill out the grade form online or on a hard copy.

Student Calendar/Handbook and Team Schedules:  Team game schedules need to be given to Ron by the end of March so that he can get them on the 2008 calendar.
Athletic Trophies to Walb Union:  There are new trophy cases inside and outside the Hall of Fame room.  Mark said that we need to decide which trophies to move to Walb and would like to move those representing the most important wins.  Let Mark or Ron know if you are willing to help.
A Very Busy Weekend:  Mark asked that athletics staff keep April 27-29 open so that everyone can help with the many events scheduled through that weekend.

End of Season Banquet:  Everyone is encouraged to volunteer to help with the banquet.  

Budget Meetings with Staff and Coaches:  Tim asked all coaches and staff to meet with him to discuss the 2007-08 budget.
S.A.P. is live as of today.  Everyone will eventually need S.A.P. but in the meantime, proceed as usual.  If you have questions or concerns, please ask Tim.  
Mark asked that coaches and staff let Tim know what they want and/or need for next year so that those things can be presented for budget.

Summer Camps:  Ron Clark reported that many summer camps are already scheduled.  Let Ron know if you would like to have a camp so he can get it on the schedule.  If you need help with a brochure you may set up a meeting with Ron.  You then need to remember to run the brochure by Abbie.
Mid-Con Update:  Mark and Kelley will attend a Mid-Con conference in March.  The name and logo suggestions are with a consultant at this time.    
IPFW has requested a waiver of the conference rule that the first three rows behind the visiting basketball team be reserved for visitors.  The request was made because the first three rows at the coliseum are box seats.
Soccer:  Mark introduced Ben Trevino as our new Assistant Men’s Soccer Coach.

Mark also announced that Margaret Saurin has been hired as the new Head Women’s Soccer coach.  Margaret will begin her IPFW career on Monday, February 12.
Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:  The Health Fair is scheduled for March 28.  Jenny Keiffer asked that athletic staff consider volunteering and also asked that coaches ask team members to help out.
Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Mossing
